SUBJECT CENTRE PARTNERSHIP AND DEVELOPMENT GROUP

18 OCTOBER 2005 AT CILT, THE NATIONAL CENTRE FOR LANGUAGES

Present

Michael Kelly (Chair), Anne Davidson Lund, Alison Dickens, Liz Hudswell, Isabella Moore, David Newton, Vicky Wright

1. Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising

Business and lifelong learning

IM reported on the National Council for Graduate Entrepreneurship which is keen to work with university departments.  It is particularly interested in language graduates.  Lorna Collis, Director of the Flying Start, programme at the NCGE previously worked with Elizabeth Chell, Professor of Enterprise at the University of Southampton.   It was agreed that IM and MHK should meet Tim Evans is Director of External Relations at NGCE.

NB – this meeting took place on 17 February 2006.  

2. Outline of Subject Centre strategic priorities and activity for this year

The student experience

Members of the group had received copies of the Subject Centre strategy which had been reworked in summer 2005 and a plan of proposed activities for the year.  EJH noted that the focus of the Higher Education Academy is the student experience and that it would be important to find ways of measuring the impact of the Subject Centre on this.  It was agreed that this would be difficult to measure.  There was some discussion as to whether the Subject Centre should develop resources directly for learners but it was agreed that this should principally be information about studying our subject areas in Higher Education.  

Policy

Although the Centre would be continuing with the kind of activities which had been developed over the last five years, the involvement in policy relating to languages in Higher Education is acknowledged in the strategy.   

Regional activity

There was some discussion as to whether the Subject Centre could take on a role in the SE region.  It was agreed that it would make more sense to work with the Regional Languages Network and the Comenius Centre.  MHK and ADL reported on the meeting that had taken place with Bill Wakeham, Vice Chancellor of the University of Southampton.  Professor Wakeham is a member of the SEEDA board and had been supportive of the idea that the University might host the RLN for the South East.

Pedagogic research

EJH also noted that the Subject Centre strategy also pointed to an increased involvement with research.  Pedagogic research was the main area of interest though MHK reported that he had bid for a project mapping modern languages research in the UK

NB this bid was successful and the project is currently underway

3. CILT – priorities and activities in all sectors

Funding

IM reported that CILT is funded by the DfES for activity in Primary, 14-19.  There is also a budget to cover the library and functions such as finance.  The range of their activities has increased as they now have a big contract with the Teaching Development Agency (TDA), the Regional Development Agency, and the Sector Skills Development agency.  They are also working on a project with the European Chambers of Commerce.  IM reported on the recent publication of ‘Talking World Class’ which had generated a lot of interest.  

Key stage 2

CILT were also carrying out some longitudinal research into the impact of Key Stage 2.  clearly some capacity building would be needed in the primary sector as 18,000 schools would need a language specialist by 2010.  Although funding was going into schools for the primary initiative, this funding was not ringfenced.  

Key stage 3

It was agreed that transition into Key Stage 3 would be a big issue but that the enquiry carried out by Scottish CILT would be a useful starting point for considering the issues.  

IM reported that CILT has a strategic partnership with the Specialist Schools Trust.  This involved organising joint events at regional level.  

14-19

it was noted that CILT were still supporting those teaching GCSE, AS and A level but also looking at the new diplomas.  CILT had made two new appointments to support this sector:  Adrian Ash who has experience of working in both schools and sixth form colleges and Sharon Czudak who has a FE and AE background.  

Adult education

IM noted that there were heavy expectations of CILT in this sector.  Since the change in funding strategies for AE, some difficult decisions have had to be made about the language provision offered.  This has meant that some universities have increased their provision to meet the demand for language learning among adults.  

Skills

CILT is the sector skills body for languages.  This means that it will work with SSDAs to put languages into sector skills agreements, foundation degrees, apprenticeships.  This has implications for HE.  

4. Areas of possible future collaboration and cooperation

It was agreed that the two bodies needed to work supportively.  There would be some activities where it would be more effective to work together, others where it would make more sense to work separately.  ADL presented the first draft of CILT’s strategy for HE.  It was agreed that it would be helpful to consider how the two strategies could most effectively map onto each other.  

Since the Higher Education Academy were keen for the Subject Centres to work with Sector Skills Councils, this could be an important role for CILT in the partnership.  

It was agreed that the next meeting of the Partnership and Development Group could discuss these two strategies further.

5. Update on joint activities

There was some discussion about possible plenary speakers for the Cardiff conference.  It was suggested that somebody from the recent Radio 4 series, BBC voices, could be invited to speak.  It was also suggested that the CETLs should be invited to participate.

NB – both these suggestions were taken forward.  The CETLs are hosting a workshop session and Tony Thorne from King’s College is the closing speaker.  He participated in BBC Voices.

6. Any other business

No items were taken under any other business.  
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